
Correspondence received since the June 2025 council meeting: 

• LALC eNews. 

• Update from NKDC Tree Officer on the trees along Alaba Lane. 

• Copied into a planning objection from the Cliff Villages Action Group in relation to an 

application for battery storage sites in open countryside around Coleby and 

Navenby. 

• LCC issued the confidential Hydrologists report into flooding. 

• Notification of the LALC AGM. 

• Details of NKDC new policy regime under the Public Health Acts Amendment Act 

1907, to govern the licensing of Pleasure Boats and Boatman Licensing.   

• Email from LCC floods team regarding maintenance of the beck at the High Street. 

• Email from a resident regarding reinstatement of football goals at Station Road. 

• Contact from university student undertaking research on climate change and 

interested in the flooding in Heighington. 

• NKDC Town and Parish Council Newsletter. 

• Gallagher (insurance) newsletter. 

• Clear Councils (insurance) newsletter. 

• Notes from a Christmas Market Meeting on traffic management. 

• Highways News. 

• LCC Town & Parish Council update. 

• LALC Annual Report 2024-25. 

• Update from NKDC on the Almond Avenue lease. 

• LALC Training Bulletin. 

• Details of next Lincolnshire Police Parish Council briefing session. 

• Highways News. 

• Communication from CCLA (regarding our Public Sector Deposit Fund). 

 

Meetings held since the June 2025 council meeting: 

• 04/06/25 – RFO attained ILCA certification. 

• 04/06/25 – Chair and Clerk attended (online) ‘AI Part 1: An introduction to AI for 

local councils’ training. 

• 10/06/25 – Clerk attended First Aid At Work training. 

• 10/06/25 – Cllrs Trafford, Catlow and Farrington attended the Beckfield coffee 

morning. 

• 18/06/25 – Clerk attended ‘AGAR UK GDPR Compliance and Data Protection’ 

webinar. 
• 20/06/25 – General Assistant completed ‘Level 2 Food Safety and Hygiene for 

Catering’ training. 

• 24/06/25 – Clerk attended (online) ‘AI Part 2: Using AI for Internal Council 

Communications’ training. 



• Clerk & Cllr Buckley-Jones attended Clear Councils webinar: From roots to liability – 

tree management and insurance for councils. 

• 07/07/25 – Clerk and Cllrs Trafford & Buckley-Jones met with representative from 

Flooded People UK. 

• 08/07/25 – Cllr Yeates attended LALC ‘Councillor Induction & refresher’ training. 

• 10/07/25 – Clerk, Cllrs Sockell and Trafford attended the NKDC Parish and Town 

Council forum. 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


